MISSIONARY DISTRICT OF PORTO RICO

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

P. O. BOX 1115,

March 25, 1924.

SAN JUAN, P. R.

Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrando, Box 776, Ponce, P. R.

My dear Bishop Ferrando:

Herewith I am enclosing a check for the sum of Two Hundred Dollars (\$200.00), which is a part of the funds you deposited with Bishop Colmere last summer for Quebrada Limon. As soon as I can find time to look into the matter and ascertain just how much more is due you, I shall send you a check for the remainder, but I shall have to beg your patience a little longer, please.

I am asking Mrs. Clark to send you \$500.00 from your allowance for house rent, which the Department of Missions said might be used in repairing your home at Quebrada Limon.

How do you want the allowance for salary for the Quebrada Limon workers sent this next time? Do you wish \$100 sent directly to Rev. Modesto Rivera and the other \$200 to you to be apportioned? This was the way we did it last month (March). If you would prefer to have \$200 sent directly to each, please let me know just how much each is to get. The whole allowance is \$300.00, you know.

With kindest regards to both you and Mrs. Ferrando, I am,

Very sincerely,

Many a. Washburn, Segretary to Bishop Colmore.

2 encl.